

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

March 9, 2021

The Honorable Susan Collins United States Senate 413 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Fax: (202) 224-2693

Dear Senator Collins:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the "Advancing Uniform Transportation Opportunities (AUTO) for Veterans Act" (S. 444) that would make veterans eligible to receive a grant to help purchase a new adaptive vehicle once every ten years, helping them to drive safely and maintain their independence.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veterans' issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at TheoL@fra.org.

Sincerely,

CHRIST OPHER J. SLAWINSKI National Executive Director

CJS:tl:tw